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SCHOOL HOURS – 9:00AM to 3:39PM
Breakfast: 8:30 AM to 8:50 AM
No Student Arrival Before 8:30 AM
Line-up: 8:55 AM
Kindergarten Dismissal:  3:30 PM
Dismissal (Grades 1 to 4):  3:39 PM


Masks 
Optional




Staff to Know

Chantal Barr
Principal

Karen Williams
Assistant Principal

Allison Chorneiko
Dean of Students

Cathy Cheng
Counselor

Beth Boggs
Counselor

Haydee Delgado
School Improvement Support Liaison

Katie Koryat
School Nurse

Faith Emmett
Secretary

ATTENDANCE MATTERS @ LOWELL



Did you know? Attendance matters from the start. 
From the start of the day, the start of the school year, and in the early years. Preschool and Kindergarten may seem like just play, but it’s really the foundation for your child’s school success. And research shows missing too much school in the early years can cause children to struggle academically for years later. Especially when it comes to reading. So, make attendance matter and come to school each day ready to learn!
For September, 205 students attended all 19 days and have 100% perfect attendance. Additionally, 28 students have 95% or above attendance. The goal is for students to not miss more than 1 day per month! There are 19 days of attendance in October too. Be in school, on time and all day, every day!!!
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Included in this newsletter is an order form for the Lowell Lions shirts. We have a limited supply of T-shirts, crewneck sweatshirts and hooded, zippered sweatshirts in youth sizes. Adult sizes are advance order. Payment for stock items as well as 
advance orders are by cash or money order only and due with your order. Orders are due Friday, October 14th. The due date is incorrect on the attached order form. Any questions, contact our secretary, Faith Emmett in the Main Office.
LOWELL LIONS SHIRT SALE
(ORDER FORM ATTACHED)
From
The School Nurse &
The Counselors
The Ronald McDonald Care Mobile Dental Program will be coming out to James R. Lowell on 11/29, 12/1, 12/9. They will provide dental care free of charge for your children ONLY if you fill out a consent form. Please fill out an online application. (They are only accepting online applications). The QR code is printed out on the attached flyer. 

Please reach out to me with any questions about the 
Dental Program, your child’s health or medications or Covid
Concerns. Please send in the medical forms that were in the 
September Newsletter if you have not done already done so.

Nurse Katie
215-400-3740
kkoryat@philasd.org



We started and completed September Strong! Our attendance rate is higher than ever; Kindergarteners already act like little scholars; we are all getting to know each other by sharing our thoughts through daily community meetings. Along with learning about reading, writing, and arithmetic, students also learn social-emotional learning (SEL) skills. During the community meeting, students are encouraged to share their thoughts and feelings and learn to support each other as a family.  
The School Selection Process has started, and the dateline is November 4th. Mrs. Cheng visited all 4th-grade classrooms with information and flyers. All our 4th graders will attend Grover Washington Middle School next year. This process allows parents to apply Out-of-Neighborhood schools or several special admission schools that start in 5th grade for the next school year. Please get in touch with Mrs. Cheng for more information.  
October is Bully Prevention Month, and we would like to share with our students a concept that we often get confused about: When does being mean cross the line and become bullying?  
Conflicts happen. Many conflicts are common in life, like disagreements, arguments, teasing, and kids can be plain mean to each other. Bullying is different. We use the following 3 step definition when regular conflicts between students rise to the level of actual bullying. 
Bullying is when someone:
1. Keeps being mean to someone else on purpose, AND
2. The person it's happening to hasn't been able to make it stop (repeated) AND
3. There is an imbalance of power (unfair and one-sided).
If these three criteria are met, the situation is bullying. If one of the three criteria isn't met, it wouldn't be considered a bullying situation. However, we still would like the students to report the peer conflicts to the adult supervising them immediately, especially when they can't solve the problems themselves. 
October is also Fire Prevention Month. Please ensure you have working fire alarms throughout your house, and remember to change the batteries. 
                     
                                                                                        Counselors’ Contact Information
Main office 215-400-3740
Cathy Cheng, Email: ccheng@philasd.org
Beth Boggs, Email: bboggs@philasd.org
			


From
The Grade Teams &
Special Programs
Hello parents and guardians!
Can you believe that September is over already?  We have been working really hard, getting back into the swing of things.  Teachers have also been busy giving beginning of the year assessments, so feel free to check to see how your child did!  We have noticed that lots of students need practice with their basic math facts, so that is something you can definitely work on at home, in addition to reading out loud every night.  In reading we just finished up our unit about creating a cohesive classroom community, and now we are moving on to learning about our larger community.
Thank you to everyone that sent in supplies!  It is still not too late to still send in items if you didn't already. We will need things like wipes, sanitizer, tissues, and paper towels all year long.  Also, please don't forget to send in an absence note if your child must be absent.  
Finally, please be sure that you are connected to your child's ClassDojo, and that you are checking in on a regular basis.  This is the primary way that teachers will be sending out important information, as well as communicating with you individually.  You can also check feedback about your child's behavior.

Hello Families-
We are off to a great start and the students have settled into the routines as if they never left. We have started talking about the state of Pennsylvania and all the amazing places we can visit. In math we are learning different ways to add and subtract within 10. These consist of a number bond, a number line, using manipulatives and drawing pictures. Please check with your teacher if you have any questions.
Thank you,
The First Grade team

In literacy, third grade is continuing to learn about germs and viruses and how to stop their spread.  We have learned ways to keep ourselves safe and practices to keep ourselves healthy. We have also learned about scientists who worked hard and overcame obstacles in order to become successful in their field.  We even learned about the person who discovered that the Corona virus was a new virus!  Ask your student to tell you about June Almeida.  
In math, we are continuing our unit "Marching into Multiplication."  We are working on using a variety of strategies to solve multiplication problems:  repeated addition, skip counting, drawing a picture, or making an array.  You should see these strategies in their work.  One of the best things you can do is to help your student memorize their multiplication facts.  It makes problem solving easier.  That is what we will continue to focus on for math in October.  
In other news...soon we will be working with an architecture program.  We are looking forward to learning about how things are built and what architects do. Maybe you are raising a future architect!
Welcome Fall!!

Kindergarten is doing a great job! We will continue our topic "A Healthy Me" in Reading, talking about eating the "rainbow" and where healthy foods come from.  In Math we learned how to identify, write and count 0-5.  This month we will move on up to 10!  Keep practicing writing names correctly and identifying and writing each letter of the alphabet.  Thank you for your support each day!
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School Attendance: A Key to Success for ELL Families

By making your child's school attendance a priority, you will be taking an important step in supporting your child's school success, and setting a good example. One of the most important things your child can do to achieve academic success is also one of the most basic: going to school every day. In fact, research has shown that your child's attendance record may be the biggest factor influencing his or her academic success.

Benefits of Daily Attendance 

By attending class regularly, your child is more likely to keep up with the daily lessons and assignments, and take quizzes and tests on time. There are other benefits as well:
· Achievement: Research shows that students who attended school regularly are more likely to pass reading and math assessments than students who did not attend school regularly.
· Exposure to the English language: Regular school attendance can also help students who are learning English by giving them the chance to master the skills and information they need more quickly and accurately — even in other subjects!
· Being part of the school community: Just by being present at school, your child is learning how to be a good citizen by participating in the school community, learning valuable social skills, and developing a broader world view.
· The importance of education: Your commitment to school attendance will also send a message to your child that education is a priority for your family, going to school every day is a critical part of educational success, and that it's important to take your responsibilities seriously — including going to school.
Your partners in school success, 
ELD Team

This month in ELA, 4th grade will be continuing reading our novel, Save Me a Seat by Sarah Weeks.  Save Me a Seat presents a realistic story of today’s schools and students where people’s assumptions and perceptions influence the decisions they make and the consequences of doing so.  They will be learning about cultures of the characters in the book along with the different cultures in the classroom. 

They will begin working on a Narrative Writing assignment about their perspective on a certain time of the school day with a partner.  They will learn that different people have different perspectives when it comes to their thoughts, feelings and beliefs. 

In Math, students have been learning about Fractions.  We worked with finding Equivalent Fractions, and comparing Fractions (greater than, less than or equal to).  In October will be adding and subtracting Fractions and Mixed Numbers.  4th Grade students should keep practicing their Times Tables, as they are used in much of our 4th Grade Math curriculum.

In Science will continue our work on the Solar System, including the sun and the moon.
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Chromebook Help & Resources
Phone and Email Technology Support
Hours:
– Monday, Tuesday, Thursday: 9 a.m. to 3 p.m.
– Wednesdays: 9 a.m. to 5 p.m.
Parent & Family Technology Support Hotline
Support for parents and students to help you get your District-issued devices up and running, and to address more basic technical issues with broken or malfunctioning computers.
T: 215-400-4444
E: FamilyTechSupport@philasd.org
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Parent & Family Technology Support Centers
Hours
Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Friday: 9 a.m. to 3 p.m.
Wednesday: 9 a.m. to 5 p.m.
Locations
· Fitzpatrick Annex Building
(rear of Fitzpatrick Elementary School)
4101 Chalfont Drive, Philadelphia PA 19154
· Martin Luther King High School
(parking lot entrance on Haines Street)
6100 Stenton Avenue; Philadelphia, PA 19138
· South Philadelphia High School
(entrance on 13th St.- press the buzzer)
2101 South Broad Street, Philadelphia, PA 19148

More Chromebook help and resource information on the School District’s website at https://www.philasd.org/technology/chromebooks/
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Student Leadership Opportunities
	Beginning in October, there are multiple ways we are engaging students in leadership opportunities. The opportunities include:
· Fourth Grade – Morning Safety Patrol
                          Afternoon Announcements
                                                PBIS Student Council
· Third Grade – Attendance Team
                              PBIS Student Council
· Second Grade – Morning Safety Patrol
                                  PBIS Student Council
Information meetings for the students will be held during the week of October 10th. Please
look out for permission slips.
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Please join Principal Barr for our monthly coffee on October 18th at 9:00am in room 106. All adults interested in the continuous growth of Lowell are invited! The ground rules are simple; 1) We will not discuss individual students or concerns, 2) We will discuss how to improve Lowell as a whole. Please enter through the visitor's entrance on Nedro Avenue.

.		        PRETZELS ARE BACK!!!

Orders must be given to the classroom teacher by Thursday morning each week and delivery is on Friday. Pretzels are 50 cents each and so are cheese cups. 
For Your Information

Please review the attached Parent & Family Engagement Policy and the School-Parent Compact that are attached to this newsletter.
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